
       Easter Sunday 2017 
 

Dear Sisters and Brothers in the Risen Lord,  
 

       This year’s Easter gospel comes to us from Saint Matthew. He describes Easter morning. Women go to 
the tomb at dawn on the first day of the week. An angel appears and speaks to them: “Do not be afraid! I 
know that you are seeking Jesus the crucified. He is not here, for he has been raised just as he said. Come 
and see the place where he lay. Then go quickly and tell his disciples.”  
 

       In these words, we find the essential Easter message directed to each one of us today in our uncertain 
world and amid the painful burdens we carry: do not be afraid, come and see, go and tell.  
 

       Easter eases our fear when we come to know God’s triumph in the resurrection of Jesus. Easter invites 
us to come and see with fresh eyes what God has done in conquering sin and death. Easter summons us to 
go and share our faith and hope with others.   
 

       When we hear this message and recognize Jesus Christ as the Risen Lord of life, how can we not praise 
and thank God? How can we not walk together with new confidence and hope? In a time when violence and 
death-dealing forces seem rampant in the world and even in our own neighborhoods, we truly need new 
confidence and hope. And when we listen to the Lord, as we have been trying to do in the Archdiocese of 
Chicago, to seek directions for the renewal of our local Church, we surely need new confidence and hope.  
 

       Pray with me that we may all truly hear the words—do not be afraid, come and see, go and tell—and so 
draw new life from them for our loved ones, our world, our city and metropolitan area, our Church, and our 
very selves.   
 

       Sincerely yours in Christ,  

 
 
       Cardinal Blase J. Cupich Archbishop of Chicago  

St. Hubert 2 Hoffman Estates 

PASTOR’S LETTER 
Dear Friends, 

 

There will be many bittersweet moments during the next few months. It is my 12th, and last, Easter with you as 
your Pastor. Transitions can be difficult if we have a fear of letting go and think that we are alone, and/or 
abandoned. 

 

The Easter season gives us reason to have hope. The resurrected Lord helps us see beyond the present, while 
recognizing that He is in our midst walking with us.  

 

Jesus reminds His disciples and all of us, “Do not be afraid…I am with you.”  

 

Below is the Easter letter from Cardinal Cupich. He helps remind us that the Church is larger than St. Hubert 
Parish. We are part of the Catholic Church.  

 

During this Easter Season we pray not only for ourselves, but especially for those who live in trouble spots around 
the globe, and have a daily occurrence of violence.  

 

Happy Easter to all of you. 

Rev. Robert C. Rizzo 

Office of the Archbishop 
835 North Rush Street 
Chicago, IL  60611-2030  
312.534.8230  
archchicago.org  


